
PROPOSED                                                   September 10, 2025 

South Pymatuning Township Regular Meeting 

The Regular Meeting of the South Pymatuning Township Board of Supervisors was opened at 6:00 p.m. 

with Supervisors Matthew Chalupka, Chairman, Johnathan Leyshon and Michael Anglin and Solicitor 

James Nevant present.    

There were four residents present. 

A motion was made by Chairman, Matthew Chalupka, and seconded by Supervisor, Johnathan Leyshon to 

dispense with the reading and approve the minutes of the August 13, 2025 Regular Meeting.  The motion 

was unanimously approved. 

Supervisor Chairman, Matthew Chalupka, reminded residents fall is approaching and leaves will be falling 

causing wet roads.  Mike Kilcoyne, Fire Chief, thanked all for the assistance of the August 16, 2025 ATV 

Ride and the Township SupervisorS for the financial assistance with the purchase of the fire truck.  The 

Fire Chief asked about using the Marrie property for training of the Fire Department.  

The Police Department report was given by Johnathan Leyshon, Supervisor and the Fire Department 

Report was given by Michael Kilcoyne, Fire Chief. 

Matthew Chalupka, Supervisor Chairman, announced the following approved building permits: Joseph 

Montone, Tamarack Drive-shed and Robert Lawrence, 3772 Valley View road-above ground swimming 

pool. 

A motion to pay the bills totaling $223,156.25 and the August payrolls totaling $38,579.31 was made by 

Chairman, Matthew Chalupka and seconded by Supervisor Michael Anglin.  The motion was passed 

unanimously. 

There was no correspondence or old business. 

A motion by Matthew Chalupka, Chairman, and seconded by Johnathan Leyshon to approve, after being 

found acceptable, the Final Lots 1 & 2 Gary Gerasimek Subdivision Plan.  The motion was passed 

unanimously. 

Matthew Chalupka, Supervisor Chairman, made a motion to approve the hiring of IAG Consulting to create 

a 537 Plan, and such other related plans and documents as may be necessary and proper, regarding a 

Stormwater Authority Plan.  The motion was seconded by Michael Anglin and was passed unanimously. 

A motion to approve, after being found acceptable, the Final Plant Lot 4 Consolidation J. Gerard 

Bartholomew was made by Matthew Chalupka, seconded by Johnathan Leyshon and was passed 

unanimously. 

Matthew Chalupka, Supervisor Chairman, made a motion to approve the 2026 Township Non-Uniform 

Pension Plan Minimum Municipal Obligation Worksheet.  The motion was seconded by Michael Anglin 

and unanimously accepted. 

A motion to approve the 2026 Township Police Pension Plan Minimum Municipal Obligation Worksheet 

was made by Supervisor Chairman, Matthew Chalupka, seconded by Johnathan Leyshon and was 

accepted unanimously.   

The meeting was adjourned at 6:07 p.m. 

Keith McKnight 

Secretary 


